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BETHEL YOUTH FOOTBALL & COMPETITIVE CHEERLEADING

PARENTAL VOLUNTEER POLICY


	Bethel Youth Football and Competitive Cheerleading is a 100% volunteer, non-profit organization whose purpose is to bring area youth closer together through the means of a common interest in sportsmanship, fellowship, and athletic competition. The program is very expensive to operate and the participant registration fees cover only a fraction of the funds needed to operate annually. Volunteers play an instrumental role in keeping registration fees at an affordable level.


	During the course of the year, parents/ guardians of players will periodically required to help (especially during game situations) with tasks such as chains, announcing, mandatory play monitor (home and visiting team both require a play monitor) merchandise sales, and the snack shed duties. It is a requirement for the parents/guardians of all players and cheerleaders to help in these essential duties. We are asking that all participants complete a minimum of 2 hours of Volunteer time per participant.


	Coordination of these assignments will be facilitated by the committee chair, team mom, and head coach. If the assignment is missed the parent guardian will be promptly re-assigned to work another time slot (most likely the next available game/practice). If the re-assigned assignment is missed the player/cheerleader will be suspended for the 1st half of the next scheduled game. To prevent suspension please coordinate with the appropriate personnel in advance to exchange times with another parent/guardian.


	If any parent/guardian feels that they do not want to participate in any volunteer activities, they may opt to buy out of volunteer activities. The cost of the buyout is $50.00 and this must be received prior to August 1st.

	If the parents of a BYF & CC participant do not complete the minimum volunteer hours and did not pay the fee, they will be required to pay said fee for the past season and the current season prior to being accepted for registration. If the volunteer hours are met for the current season, they will receive a refund for that season. The prior season is non refundable.



		THIS POLICY MUST BE ACKNOWLEDGED ON THE PLAYER SIGNATURE FORM AS A CONDITION TO YOUR CHILD’S PARTICIPATION.
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